SheppardMullin

Sheppard, Mullin, Richter & Hampton LLP Four Embarcadero Center, 17th Floor San Francisco, California 94111-4109 415.434.9100 main 415.434.3947 fax www.sheppardmullin.com

September 10, 2025

Ms. Debbie-Anne A. Reese, Secretary Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20426

RE: Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC

Docket No. CP25-60-000

MVP Southgate Amendment Project Biological Assessment

Dear Secretary Reese:

On February 3, 2025, Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC filed an application in the above-captioned docket to amend its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity for the Southgate Project ("Amendment Project"). On August 15, 2025, Mountain Valley submitted the Biological Assessment for the Amendment Project.

In response to Environmental Information Request No. 4, Mountain Valley made minor updates to the Biological Assessment and is submitting herewith a redline version showing the changes made as well as a clean version. The updated version of the Biological Assessment contains material that is privileged and confidential consistent with Section 388.112 of the Commission's regulations, 18 C.F.R. § 388.112, because the Biological Assessment identifies, among other things, suitable habitat and individual species occurrence data. Mountain Valley requests that, pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 388.112, the Commission treat these materials as nonpublic.

Mountain Valley is also submitting a redacted public version of the updated Biological Assessment herewith.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (415) 774-3104 or jbrough@sheppardmullin.com. Thank you.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Jennifer Brough
Jennifer Brough
Counsel to Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC